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14 January 2008

Faithful Navigators of the Second Ontario District Fourth Degree Assemblies

RE: USE OF SWORDS IN ANY SACRED SPACE

 Over the past few months since our last District meeting of October 2007, I have received a number of emails describing the various interpretations of the rules governing the USE OF SWORDS IN SACRED SPACES.

In January 2007, a year ago, I sent a copy of the letter from our Supreme Master, Joseph P. Schultz, which outlined the new criteria to be used for swords by Sir Knights while in churches.  

This same letter was used in my report and the ensuing discussions that followed at that District Meeting.

At the request of the Supreme Master, every Master of the District in Canada was to meet with the Ordinary of each Diocese within the jurisdiction of his District. At our District meeting in April 2007, I advised all in attendance that I had personally met with each of the four Ordinaries of our District and provided each with a copy of the letter from our Supreme Master, which clearly stated in item 4. – Ceremonial Swords are not to be drawn at any time in a SACRED SPACE, again in response to religious sensitivities and traditions.   This includes during Honour Guard for entrance procession and recessional, consecration, and during outdoor liturgical celebrations.

At a prayer vigil for the deceased, swords may be drawn at “the Carry” as a sign of respect for the deceased Sir Knight.

5. Swords may be unsheathed in the following Circumstances only: a) outside the church, after the funeral, while the body is being taken to the hearse; b) at the graveside for the graveside ceremony.

This letter also spoke of the taking communion on the bare hand ( NEVER IN GLOVED HAND) or on the tongue.   If taking both species, gloves must NOT be worn to avoid the danger of dropping the chalice.  

Chapeaux are be removed immediately after the entrance procession and worn ONLY at the beginning of the recessional following the liturgical service.
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On October 3, 2007 the State Deputy issued a Memorandum that was mailed to all Faithful Navigators in the Province of Ontario (Cardinal McGuigan Province).

This memorandum was issued under the names of Nat L. Gallo, State Deputy – Ontario; Larry W. Kustra, State Deputy – Manitoba and Our Vice Supreme Master Marcel Wozny.

The subject was: Direction RE: Fourth Degree Honour Guards – Cardinal McGuigan Province and related the following message based on the discussions held at the Provincial Meeting in Winnipeg on September 29, 2007

#1 dealt with the wearing of Miniature Jewels while in regalia and # 2.  dealt with the Colour Corp being in uniformity and wearing of lapel pins which must all be the same size and all members in colour Corp must have them otherwise none shall wear them.

#3. In union with the Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops (CCCB) and the Ontario Conference of Catholic Bishops (OCCB) and with tradition that there shall “ NOT BE BEARING OF ARMS IN A SACRED PLACE”, swords will not be drawn in Church.

# 4 referred to the matter of receiving Communion on the tongue or in the hand, never in the glove.

# 5 The Ordinary of the Diocese (The Arch Bishop or Bishop) or the pastor has the final say on additional procedures in the church.

It was discussed at the October District meeting, that a priest who was the celebrant asked the Commander to use the sword anyway and I acknowledge at that time, that the priest has the final say, however I did state that the Commander or Navigator should remind the priest that the Bishop is aware of our new regulation with regards to Not drawing Swords in a Sacred Space and if the priest acknowledges this and still requests that the swords be drawn, his direction will be followed.  NO Commander or Navigator should push the issue but later report this matter to the Master of the District.

We promised to Support our Bishops and Priests and this directive from our Bishops requires respect of those promises.  There may be different wording in the message from our Supreme Master and later from our State Deputy and Vice Supreme Master, none the less, the message is the same and I expect that each and every Sir Knight in the Second Ontario District will respect and obey this new regulation without exception.  

This regulation is not just in our district. It is across Canada and now in the United States.

You may have noticed that at the Supreme Convention not a sword was drawn and no miniature jewels were worn on the vest pocket of any Sir Knight in the Honour Guard.

The Bishops of the Diocese within the 2nd Ontario District have all communicated this new regulation to their parish priests and I would expect that they too would respect their Bishop and expect the Fourth Degree Knights to know what is expected of them when attending a Liturgical Service from this time on.  “Swords shall not be drawn in any Sacred Space” 
Vivat Jesus
Fraternally 

Vern Nelligan

Master
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